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July 4, 2009
Salutations Fellow PA,

As I venture into my first week of being President of PHSAPA, it is apparent that my daughters didn’t get the memo… I still have to take out the trash, wash the dishes and stack the wood in preparation for winter.  Lucky for me, our staff continues to do what they do best regardless of my title,  to keep our organization running and finding little ways to do it better.   LT Van Horn, our Secretary, continues to write succinct minutes that are easy to follow.  LCDR Grove, our new Director Selectee and Historian, has done our academy a great service by organizing and storing our History in a mannor that will serve as a template for our future while saving our past.  LT Paul Hager and LCDR Irwin Fish who has served graciously for the past two years as a Director are stepping down allowing for the next selectees in line. LT Sluss, our Treasurer, persists in his endeavors of juggling the website, depositing checks, and researching all that can be done with our non-profit organization to increase usability while keeping costs down. Due to his diligence, we can again offer Pay-Pal as an option to pay membership dues at a reduced processing fee to our organization. LT Sluss’s background work with properly establishing us with the IRS enabled this reduction in cost to us (we had previously needed to stop this service due to the annual fee that was not justified by our number of members).  We are also finding that more and more members prefer this option as a way to pay.  CDR Cole, our Past President, who will continue to provide guidance and assistance, relinquishes his post after a great injection of leadership to PHSAPA that carries on with the current staff. 
MEMBERSHIP DUES R Still DUE for a couple of U: The Public Health Service Academy of Physician Assistants (PHSAPA) invites you to start or renew your membership for our fiscal year of July 1st 2009 – June 30th, 2010.  The PHSAPA is celebrating 29 years as a constituent chapter of the AAPA.  An early goal of the organization was to improve public health awareness and action across the country.  This is realized by all of you by your work to promote quality and cost effective health care both in and out of uniform.  

We are only a couple days into our new fiscal year, so it is not too late go to our website www.PHSAPA.com and follow the directions to submit your annual dues of $45.00.  If this is your first time, the cost is only $25.00 for your first year. If you are a PA in good standing with AAPA as a fellow member, please select Fellow Membership and provide your AAPA membership #.  If you are a PA who is not a member of AAPA please select Affiliate Membership.  
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Active Representation on Issues within AAPA:  CDR Cole and LCDR Smith participated in the House of Delegates May 23rd - 25th at the AAPA Conference in San Diego.  Several other members of our board were also in attendance to the HOD or were there to take advantage of the CME and what the city of San Diego had to offer.  CDR Hunter Buskey was present to receive her greatly deserved AAPA 2009 PAragon Award.  Considering that there are roughly 73,000 clinical PA’s in America, it was a great feeling to be in the crowd as one of our own PHS Officers was able to represent us in uniform to receive this award. CDR Hunter Buskey was the past president of this organization just two years ago and after working with her for the past year, there is no question that the AAPA made the right choice.  Thank you for your continued support and leadership CDR Hunter Buskey!  Also in attendance were RADM Moritsugu (Ret.) and RADM Milner, both of whom provided suggestions of direction for our organization and availability for questions from our members in the meeting.
Let’s Vote! Members of PHSAPA, over the past three months, we have been soliciting for members to join our Board of Directors.  We have received two names to fill three positions.  Normally we would vote at the annual conference but this was not accomplished this year.  We have a list of Selectees that have put there name in the election but there is always room for more if you are interested.  Soon, we will be having a “Special Meeting” to properly vote in our newest Board Members. Keep your eyes on the horizon as another email will soon be coming your way for you to exercise your right to vote.  We thank you in advance for your participation and support.
Seriously, It’s In The Mail – the last bunch of membership cards were sent out via snail mail this week.  If you name is on the list you should have either received your card by now or shall receive it within a week.  If you have not received your card by July 18th, send me an email so that I may research and fix.
Correction to the Meeting Schedule - Please note the following changes to the General Membership Meeting and Board of Directors Meeting dates (both are corrected on the website):  
20 Aug 2009 – Next Board of Directors Meeting

10 December 2009 – Next General Membership Meeting
Stephen C. Smith

Stephen C. Smith, MS, PA-C 

PHSAPA President

Stephen.smith2@fda.hhs.gov
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Please visit our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.PHSAPA.com" �www.PHSAPA.com�. You can click on our name and send us an email (see the Board of Directors tab).  First time using our website and have a suggestion to make our site more user-friendly? Please send your ideas to LT Sluss or LCDR Smith.


Mark the Date: All Members Conference Call, 10 December 2009, 0800pm EST (2000)     call in 866-619-7571, code 4274208 
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DID YOU KNOW that there are roughly 73,000 PA’s in America and the numbers are expected to swell to 100,000 within the next five years?  At the moment, that equates to one PA for every 10 Physicians. 





Should it stay or should it go now…History Sub-committee Needed – LCDR Grove established the guidelines and now we need a small team to collectively review, as a group, his work. Some of the material is really not meant to be saved.  LCDR Grove has graciously scanned EVERYTHING, but you need to decide what should stay and what should go. You get the credit for your resume and committee participation while doing us a great service. Send me an email if interested.





WE have the INFO You Want We have Members contact info but how should we disperse it?  A Subcommittee will soon take shape as to how this info will be presented.  My current policy is to send to our members only a list of who is a member.  If you see a name you want to get in contact with, send me an email, and I will send it to them so that they may reply to you.  








